
20 December 2021 
 
 
Professor Ivan Ivanovich Balabolkin 
President, Association Paediatric Allergists and Immunologist of Russia (APAIR) 

 
 
 
 
 
Dear Professor Balabolkin, 
 
On behalf of the WAO Board of Directors, it is with great pleasure that we congratulate the 
Association Paediatric Allergists and Immunologist of Russia (APAIR) on your acceptance 
as a WAO Associate Member Society.  
 
You are now one of 108 elite member societies in an alliance of allergy societies to advance 
excellence in clinical care, research, education and training. 
 
Your Associate Membership is effective immediately, and will be eligible for upgrade to Full 
Member Society standing after a two-year probationary period, at which time the Board of 
Directors will once again review your membership status. If your society continues to be in 
good standing with WAO, the Board of Directors will recommend that your society be 
upgraded to Full Membership Status. 
 
If you have any questions regarding your WAO Membership, please contact the WAO 
Secretariat at info@worldallergy.org.    
 
Once again, congratulations on your acceptance into the World Allergy Organization! We 
look forward to a long and prosperous relationship with your society.  
 

Best, 
 
 
 
Motohiro Ebisawa, MD, PhD   Mário Morais-Almeida, MD 
President      Secretary-General / Treasurer 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CC:   Yuri Solomonovich Smolkin, Vice-President of ADAIR, Executive Director  
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